
BLYTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting held on Thursday 13 May 2010 at St Mary’s Church Hall, Wanley Street, Blyth, following the second Annual Meeting.

PRESENT:

Councillors:










J Condon



J Newman




K Ellis



K Nisbet




A L Gibbs-Barton 
(Mayor)
R Parker




C Isles



P Reid (Deputy Mayor)




P Lovatt



L Rickerby




D Lovatt



I M R Tompkins

IN ATTENDANCE:

S Noddings, Town Clerk

Nine (4) members of the public.

OPEN SESSION:

As there were no questions or issues raised by the members of the public present the agenda proceeded as follows: -

C091/10
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE



Apologies for absence had been received from Councillors S 

Davey and F Wilson.



Immediately following the apologies the Mayor discussed 


Guardsman Michael Sweeney.  The Council recognised the sad 

times but were committed to ensuring appropriate recognition 

and would approach the family to ascertain their wishes 


regarding the inclusion of Michael’s name on the war 



memorial.  Councillor Condon asked if there were any other 

young people who had not been included in the memorial.  

Councillor Reid recommended that the situation should be 


reviewed properly before progressing.  The Mayor indicated it 

was his intention to progress the issue.

Initials:
C092/10
2.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING



The minutes of the meeting held on the 11 March 2010 


were discussed, agreed and signed as a correct record.

C093/10
3.
DISCLOSURE OF INTEREST



There were no disclosures of interest.

C094/10
4.
SUSTRANS PRESENTATION



Councillor Reid apologised on behalf of the Sustrans 



spokesperson and explained that she had been provided with 

an outline of their presentation which she would read.  (Copy 

attached to minutes)



Councillor J R Potts enquired whether there was any plan to 

involve schools in the proposed project. Councillor Reid replied 

that she would check this point.

C094/10
5.
FINANCE COMMITTEE



Councillor Potts reported that the Finance Committee had 


considered four applications for the Community Chest and that 

it was vital that all future applications had the involvement of 

the Ward Councillors.  It was also recommended that in future 

there should be two cut off dates for considering applications.



It was agreed that the process and procedures should be 


reviewed on an ongoing basis as with any new project and that 

funding should only be granted with the Ward Councillors 


approval.



It was noted that funding allocated for 2009-10 had not been 

utilised and had therefore been rolled over to enhance the 


2010-11 budget.

C095/10
6.
WORKING GROUPS



6.1
Staffing Working Group - had not met.

Initials: 


6.2
Premises Working Group - had not met.



6.3
Assets Committee 



Councillor P Lovatt reported that there had been a schedule of 

visits to all allotments in early April which had resulted in a 

comprehensive schedule of actions which were being 



prioritised.  The Clerk had been asked to seek quotes for 


drainage at Bolam Avenue and Councillor Ellis was looking at 

costs for skips and trailers.  



Councillor P Lovatt recommended that there should be no 


increase in the allotment rents due to the amount of work that 

was required.  It was clarified that as 12 months notice of 


change was required that meant that there would be no 


increase in rents in 2011-12.  This issue to be an agenda item 

later in the year when budgets are reviewed by the Finance 

Committee and the Council.



It was agreed that the Assets Committee could spend amounts 

up to £200, within budget, without referring to the Finance 

Committee or the Council.

C096/10
7.
PLANNING COMMITTEE



The meeting was advised that the Committee would be 


reviewing the frequency of its meetings, which currently take 

place on a three weekly basis.



It was agreed that once BT had completed installing the 


services into the office it would be useful to have some 


instruction for Councillors in the use of the E-Hub. 

C097/10
8.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND URGENT MATTERS


8.1
Town Twinning Update - the Clerk updated the 


Council on the visit which is to take place in late May 2010 and 

the reception to which the Mayor has been invited on Friday 28 

May 2010. A letter of thanks had been received for the £250 

donation from the Town Council.

Initials: 


8.2
Insurance of Members on Blyth Town Council 



Business - the Clerk provided a resume of what the 



current insurance policy covers for members and 



explained that it was not the normal practice for Parish 


or Town Councils to provide additional cover.  With 



regard to any additional payment that a member may 


incur for declaring that they use their cars for Council 


business it is up to the individual Council to decide on 


their policy regarding reimbursement.

C090/09
8.
DATE OF NEXT COUNCIL MEETING



The scheduled date is Thursday 10 June 2010 at 7.00pm - 


St Mary’s Church Hall has been booked.

Signed by the Chairman: ……………………………….....................................

Date: ……………………………….....................
BLYTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on 13 May 2010

